
St Mary’s & St Gerard’s Bulletin 1st March

Dear Parents & Guardians,
A little news from our school to distract you from the bad weather!

J.E.P. ( Junior Entrepreneur Programme)
Ms Kearney’s  5th Class had a Dragon’s Den day on Tuesday. A panel of 3 Dragons listened to presentations from each group about their products. All of us dragons were blown away by the standard of the pupils. They were articulate, had collaborated and showed great interest in their products. The winning products were a Felt Soap and Pencil Toppers. The 5th Class will now make and sell both of these products. Well done to all involved and thank you to Ms Kearney for doing so much craft with her class and for fostering the entrepreneurial spirit in them also.

Science Blast 6th Class
6th Class will be taking part in the Science Blast Science Fair in the R.D.S. on Wednesday.This is a huge event and we are very proud of our class for their participation in this STEM learning event. They have put a lot of time into gathering data and discussing their topic. The project looks at Spinning Hoops . We will have the class present to the school after the Blast so that we can learn more from them. Peer to peer learning is a valuable way to learn and share ideas in our school.
Lego
We recently purchased Sets of Lego BricQ and Spike Lego. These kits are recommended for STEm learning by Microsoft and DCU. We will use them for group work for 3rd -6th . Learning through play and in a group format is part of the new approach to teaching Maths in the Primary Curriculum. These kits were expensive but were funded by part of the proceeds of the Fun Day last May. 

Berryfield A.F.C.
Thanks to Berryfield AFC for bringing our Senior Infants and 3rd Class to their club last Tuesday for a Fun Day and football tournament. Our pupils were very well looked after and enjoyed their day.
World Book Day
Thanks for starting to send in the books for the Book Fair.Please keep them coming! We have an assembly planned for WBD followed by the Book Fair and lots of in-class fun events. This weather is perfect for curling up by the fire with a good book. Keep up the reading !

Grounds
The yard works are continuing and are a little behind schedule. The Outdoor Classroom is well underway. Thank you for your patience and vigilance during these works.The pupils have been very responsible and will soon be back out on the back yard for their playtimes.

Reminder: 
ZeroPhones Meeting in Summerhill Hotel Tuesday 5th March @8pm 
Referendum closure
We are closed on Friday 8th March for the Referendum.
Have a lovely weekend,
Deirdre Morgan

